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On the Possibility of Decoding
Beliefs from Neural Data

Today, multivariate methods in brain
imaging are often described as providing
access not only into the functional archi-
tecture of the mind, but also into the con-
tent of thought. In this paper, I try to
work out whether such descriptions
make sense: whether there could be a
neuroscience of content. Various philo-
sophical views about the nature of men-
tal content provide reason to doubt it, but
I argue that some version of the idea pro-
bably is coherent, despite philosophical
reservations. I then focus on the distincti-
on between representationalist and anti-
representationalist theories of belief, and
argue that anti-representationalist theo-
ries of beliet place strong constraints on
the kinds of thought that could in princi-
ple be decoded. Finally I assess the pro-
spects for drawing on this comparison as
a source of evidence to help us decide
between representationalist and anti-re-
presentationalist views.
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